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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 25 November 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, November 25, 2013 at 7:37 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller 

Frank Righetti 

Frank “Skip” Stabile 



                    Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present:  

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry.   


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.  

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."
PUBLIC COMMENT:
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, inquired after why Grotto Engineering was authorized to work on the Grove Street sidewalk mitigation project in the amount of $17,000.00 when Birdsall had already completed a portion of the project.  The speaker urged the Borough to use their certified local government status to apply for grants to offset the costs of creating an historic element to the Master Plan.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Pancreatic Cancer Awareness Month – E.J.M.  Todd Cohen, a representative of the Pancreatic Cancer Action Network, was present.  Mr. Cohen thanked the Council for the opportunity to speak and noted that everyone has lost someone to pancreatic cancer.  Advising of the five to seven month life expectancy after diagnosis, Mr. Cohen stressed the need for more awareness and an increase in funding for research.  Pancreatic cancer is the fourth leading cause of cancer deaths and a break-through is needed.  Mr. Cohen thanked Mr. Merrill, Mayor Giordano and Mr. Phoenix for the evening’s resolution.  Spending money for research and educating the public are important as CAT scans and blood tests may allow for early detection, he concluded.  
2.
Extended New Year’s Operating Hours – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry explained that bars typically receive permission to serve alcohol until 2:00 a.m. and remain open until 3:00 a.m. on New Year’s.  Mr. Stabile noted his surprise with certain establishments continually requesting a 5:00 a.m. closing time, while Mrs. Forbes spoke in favor of Chief Parenti’s recommendation of a 3:00 a.m. closing time.  
OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Garage Sale Ordinance – D.M.S.  Mrs. Forbes advised that there is nothing new for discussion.   

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:


Mrs. Forbes reported on the North Plainfield Education Foundation’s push for more involvement from the community, even those without children in the schools.  The foundation supplies mini grants and will hold a competition in the high school for a logo, she concluded.     

Mr. La Ronde announced that the annual Santa Comes to Town event will take place on December 1st from 4:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m. at the Community Center.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and on voice vote unanimously ordered approved.  Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.






Borough Clerk

Council President
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